----- Forwarded message ------

From: Andre St. Pierre < qvtdre@gmail.com>

Date: Wed, Jul 30, 2025 at 5:31 PM

Subject: ST PIERRE Wedding 06-27-26 ---- Road closure permit request

To: <amabar@two-rivers.org>

Hello.

Thank you for your time talking on the phone yesterday. Please accept this as our official request for a street closure permit (Park Road) on 06-27-2026.

We are beginning our planning to hold our wedding ceremony and reception at my parents residence (217 Park Road):

- We are thinking there will be somewhere between 100 and 150 guests (average 3-6 person's per car).
- As we discussed, we would limit parking to only one side (*most useable parking space side*) to ensure emergency vehicle access anywhere on the road and to any residence.
- We plan to send very detailed instructions to all of our guests and parking would be explained including a detailed map to ensure no parking violations take place.
- We plan to deliver an information letter for notification of the event including contact information for all Park Road residences prior to the event date.
- We plan to have someone designated to check on and off that there are no parking issues on the day of our event.

We realize this is the weekend of beach bash and hope the city will help us to ensure a small amount of parking in the area can be specifically utilized by out guests to ensure some of our older folks don't have to walk too far. We realize also that the parking available on Park Road may not accommodate all of our guests and some might need to park further away. We are hoping this 'compromise' can work for the city and us on our special day. As we mentioned above, we are in planning stages and if we are unable to obtain this parking assistance from the city, we most likely will not be able to continue planning the event at my parents. My parents house and that beach are very, very special to my Fiancé and I for so many reasons in so many different ways.

I would be happy to answer any questions / concerns anyone has regarding this. We are willing to work together in any way to have our request approved. Thank you in advance for any consideration the city can give to our request.

Respectfully, Andre

Andre St. Pierre qvtdre@gmail.com